
Tuesday
A Searching Heart
   Today’s Scripture  Acts 8:26-39

Let’s be honest. Sometimes we question if anybody cares about spiritual 
things anymore. We know the Lord said to “Go into all the world” but we 
wonder if there’s anybody left who wants to hear it. 

Reality check: Even if no one shows an interest in the Gospel, we are still 
charged to preach it. We don’t live in the days of Noah, the Judges or 
in Nineveh. Sure, those were times and places when nobody seemed to 
care anymore. But as bad as things seem to be, if we’ll open our eyes we 
might just find “A Searching Heart.”

The wonderful story of the conversion of the Ethiopian Eunuch shows us 
some of the things for which we should be looking:

Look for those who still value worship. The Ethiopian had travelled many 
miles and many days to get to Jerusalem to worship. The distance was 
roughly 130 miles and it would have taken about 6 days to navigate. 
Travel in those days was hazardous so the fact this man took going to 
worship in Jerusalem so seriously indicates he had “a searching heart.”

Look for those who are reading their Bible. As the Eunuch travelled he 
was reading from Isaiah. It’s encouraging to occasionally see someone 
reading their Bible (or maybe some other religious material). This 
indicates a person has a searching heart. I know of a preacher today who 
was converted because a Christian saw him reading his Bible and the 
Christian said, “Do you understand what you are reading?” 

Look for those who are humble. Perhaps the most overlooked aspect 
of this conversion story is that the Eunuch wasn’t so caught up in 
himself that he believed he knew it all. When Philip asked him “Do you 
understand what you are reading?” his response was “How can I, unless 
someone guides me?” 

Today, I will…Remind myself there are still people searching for Jesus 
and I will pray to God to help me see them and share with them!
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